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Dear Friends in Banff and King Edward  

 “Are you tired? Worn out?  Come to me. Get away with me and you’ll recover 
your life. I’ll show you how to take a real rest. Walk with me and work with 
me—watch how I do it. Learn the unforced rhythms of grace. I won’t lay 
anything heavy or ill-fitting on you. Keep company with me and you’ll learn to 
live freely and lightly.” This is the Message translation of Jesus’ remarks in 
Matthew 11:28-30, which is on the front wall of Banff Parish Church. 

Do you ever feel stuck, useless, things are going 
wrong; a failure, trapped with no way out? You 
are not alone; this picture was a headline in the 
P&J but the story effectively appears often in 
the bible. As our service last Sunday about the 
great Prophet Elijah reminded us, many of us go 
through periods like that. Elijah had known great success standing up against 
society’s evil and false gods. But at times he also felt depressed, exhausted, 
worn out...and forgot about the times God had been with him.  

 When life’s problems hit, our failures 
and problems seem huge, and we can’t 
see a way out. We forget the good things 
and the good we can yet do. Yet, when 
we feel up against it, we can cry out to 
God for help as Elijah did, and find 
answers not often in the dramatic, but 
over time in the quiet and ordinary things 
we have ignored. God guided Elijah to 

take time for the basics of life, time to rest, eat, drink, listen and especially 
share with others – a foreign woman in need and finding help from her and 
others he had forgotten; he was not alone. 

Togetherness is a message coming from some of our articles in this Bridge 
edition, and it’s maybe a message our country needs to hear at this time of 
political upheaval. In church, it’s been a month of togetherness through shared 
services between Banff and King Edward, which I think most have really 
appreciated and enjoyed the shared fellowship, worship, singing and 
refreshments, including communion on the first Sunday, which reminded us 
how in the early church communion was often taken as part of a shared meal. 

It’s good to share together! I was thinking about this as I saw this picture about 
how many young parents feel isolated, exhausted, overwhelmed, as I have as 
an old parent at time! I was helped by chatting with another minister dad who  
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said how hard he found the first year of his son’s life. 
Likewise I was reading today about the Scotland 
footballer Leigh Griffiths coming back from months 
off work with depression, saying how it was all 
bottling up inside him; but opening up and talking 
with others really helps. Such helpful sharing and 
togetherness is what church is all about. That comes 
across in our Bridge article by one young mum, how 

the church’s many activities like cup-cake cafe help. Our Tots 
and Teas I know equally provide great support to many 
mums. In that regard, my son Isaac is so very much helped by 
coming to church, hearing you all sing and finding so many 
people interested in supporting and encouraging him. I really 
think we can all recommend church to young parents as one 
way to help get a moment’s rest and spiritual recreation, and help a child find 
the care and encouragement of others; it helps open them up to new people 
and experiences.   

Church can help us all move forward together; one vital 
help is in our singing praise together. The bible psalms 
were often songs recording not just events but all 
human emotions, so can help us share our emotions by 
singing. Likewise singing hymns helped saint Paul and 
Silas get through their hard times in prison, and 
encourage other prisoners around them. Inside the 
Bridge you will find two interesting articles about how 

singing helps us and others alongside us; and how we are exploring how to help 
our congregational singing be even more of a help over coming weeks.  Our 
singing matters; let’s all share together and raise our voices in singing hymns 
when we can, wherever we can! If you find it difficult to join us for worship, 
remember you can always request a CD of the service or a place on the church 
bus. Or join us in prayer and sing at that time or request a visit or… 

As I write I am about to go on 4 weeks parental leave; European and UK law 
requires every employer to offer parents 16 weeks parental leave, so with the 
support of our Kirk Sessions I am taking 4 weeks off, to help my son Isaac in the 
basics  of life, especially his sleeping but also his singing!  May God bless you to 
find the support of Jesus through ordinary things like sharing, sleeping, eating, 
and singing praise to God where we can.  

Yours faithfully,   David 
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Banff and King Edward Parish Churches 
Minister: Rev. David I. W. Locke MA M.Sc., BD      Tel: 01261 812107 

email: DLocke@churchofscotland.org.uk 
Children and Family Worker: Mrs. Karen Cumming   Tel: 07484 090127 

Pastoral Assistant: Vera Lumsden      Tel: 07890 865931 

email: veralumsden53@gmail.com 
Church Office: 01261 818211  

email: info@banffparishchurchofscotland.co.uk 

 

Nm ` odqrnm`k mnsdèè 
(Notes from the diary of the Pastoral Assistant.) 

Were you there? Were you there at the 
Blessing of the Fleet Service at Macduff 
Fishmarket recently? It was a privilege and 
pleasure to be part of it. Organised by our 
three churches working together – Macduff 
Parish, Banff Parish and Banff River Church, the service gave us a taste of the 
unity God loves to see. As the psalm says, “How good and pleasant it is when 
brothers (and sisters!) live together in unity!” (Ps. 133:1). United in gratitude 
and concern for all seafarers, we came together, and were uplifted by the 
experience. 

It begs the question, “How many more things do we share gratitude and 
concern for?” Could these give us more reasons to come together as the 
churches in Banff? 

Could this give us more reason to come along to our own church every Sunday 
to unite in thanksgiving and prayer? 

With unity we can get things done. With unity we can all feel uplifted. With 
unity, the world and our community will see whose disciples we are. 

United we stand! 

Vera . 

 
 
 
 
 
 

The deadline for the October/November issue of 
the Bridge is 5pm on Thursday 19th September. 

Please send your contributions to 
TheBridgeBAKE@outlook.com 
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Coffee Mornings                        Pat McLennan 

Our Church has held two Coffee Mornings a year for many years and the funds 
raised are vital for helping with the upkeep of the Church. This is getting more 
and more challenging each year. As we all know our money does not go so far 
as it used to in our own lives and the Church is no different. 

Maureen Kaczmarek and myself (Pat McLennan) took over the organising of the 
Coffee Morning in 2012. For many years prior and for a few years after they 
were known as the Office-bearers Coffee Mornings, the reason for this being 
that all who served and worked at them were office-bearers in the Church such 
as Elders or members of the Congregational Board. This was a good way for the 
congregation and the public to get to know who they were. In days gone by the 
majority of the Elders were men and it was a good chance for them to 
"practice" their skills at serving coffees and tea. It has to be said some were 
more successful than others!!!!!! 

Things however have moved on and there are a lot more ladies involved in 
things nowadays and in the last two or three years we have also been grateful 
for the help from several members of the congregation too. As well as serving 
up coffees, teas and Maureen's excellent pancakes and scones, the Coffee 
Mornings always have various stalls to help raise funds as well, the Home 
Baking still being the most popular. Donations for any of the stalls are much 
appreciated and members of the congregation have been and we hope will 
continue to be supportive in this. 

Maureen and I have made several changes over the years, they are now called 
the Congregational Coffee Mornings. Other changes include setting out the hall 
slightly differently to make it more user friendly and as well as the usual stalls, 
we have introduced a bottle/chocolate stall and usually a raffle of some kind 
(not that either of US are very lucky at them!) We have also had various craft 
stalls which are always good if you are looking for a "different" gift for someone 
or just to "treat" yourself. We are always looking for new ideas so please let us 
know if you have any suggestions. 

We are very aware that there are many groups holding events to try to raise 
money to boost their funds/causes and we are very grateful for what we do 
manage to raise for the Church and pray for your continued support. 

The next Congregational Coffee Morning is on 5th October. Who will you 
bring with you? 
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Are you interested in helping young people fulfil their 
potential?       James Millar 

I am a great believer in self-improvement and I get a good feeling when I see 
others realise their full potential in whatever they choose to do.  

My attitude to most of the things I choose to tackle in my life has been, and 
continues to be, that if I have performed the task to the best of my ability, then 
that is a win – regardless of the actual result! If I did not perform the task to the 

best of my ability then I take 
some time to try to figure out 
what I might do to improve 
my performance next time. I 
like to fulfil my potential. 
When I was at work and 
managed others, I like to 
think that I tried to encourage 

them, and enable them if I could, to fulfil their potential also. 

When I heard of the Young Scottish Talent Programme run by Karen Smith in 
Banff Academy, I saw an opportunity to continue to do that work. 

MCR Pathways is a school-based mentoring programme that connects young 
people who need additional encouragement and support with caring, adult 
mentors.  Karen recruits, trains and supports high quality mentors (from a 
whole range of backgrounds and experience) who meet with their mentees 
weekly, in school, for a minimum of a year under the Young Scottish Talent 
Programme. 

The programme is in operation around the country and supports 2000 young 
people each week: in Glasgow 
(where all secondary schools 
participate), schools in 
Aberdeen, Aberdeenshire, 
Edinburgh, North Ayrshire, 
South Lanarkshire and West 
Dunbartonshire. The aim is 
that all young people in 
Scotland, get the same 
educational outcomes, career opportunities and life chances, regardless of 
background. There is amazing potential and talent in all young people, 

Mentor: “You can’t underestimate how 

important it is for young people to 

have someone there for them, someone 

they can depend on, who listens. It’s 

an hour of your time, it will be the best 

hour of your week.” 

Young person: “They believed in me 

when no one else did. Gave me 

confidence I never thought I would 

have. My mentor helped me strive for 

my best and to stick in at school.” 
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regardless of their home life and circumstances. But for many, that potential 
has yet to be discovered. Mentors build relationships, confidence and self-
esteem, which are the prerequisite to helping young people find their talents 
and progress to a positive destination after school. 

I have just signed up for the programme and am looking forward very much to 
getting started. If you are interested in becoming a mentor please feel free to 
talk to me or visit the website to register for more information at 
www.mcrpathways.org or contact Karen on 07585 991703. 
 

 

Church Maintenance 

As part of the ongoing maintenance of 
King Edward church buildings by our 
Fabric Convenor and team, led by Eric 
Wilson, it was decided to replace the 
rotten belfry louvres. To reach the belfry 
and remove/replace the old belfry louvres 
safely, Benzie of Gairnieston’s “Cherry 

Picker” was needed and they generously donated 
its use, as Eric is an approved driver.    

Frank Sievewright (joiner) has made new hardwood 
louvres and we should soon hear the bell ring out 
again for Sunday Service. 

 

    

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

HALLKEEPER/ CHURCH OFFICER 
REQUIRED 

For King Edward Community Hall 
and King Edward Parish Church 

For further information please email: 

kingedwardcommunityhall@gmail.com 

 

http://www.mcrpathways.org/
mailto:kingedwardcommunityhall@gmail.com
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Banff and King Edward Church Choirs  Margaret Henderson 

Those of us who enjoy singing hope that the 
choirs add a little something to our weekly 
worship or the occasional special event. 
Stephen, our organist and choirmaster, now 
works with both choirs; Eleanor is enjoying a 
well-deserved retirement after years of 
dedicated service. As she continues to regain 

her health, we continue to pray for her and think of her fondly. Stephen works 
with the King Edward choir on Tuesday evenings and with the Banff choir on 
Thursday evenings. We are grateful for his love of music, unending patience 
and well-developed sense of humour, as well as his hard work. 

It was our great pleasure towards the end of 2018 to spend time together 
recording music with the help of Deveron FM. With the two choirs together we 
recorded the CD, “Tell me the old, old story “. The CD was distributed to various 
care homes and bought by members of both congregations so they could enjoy 
hearing favourite hymns from their youth. Hopefully the two choirs have 
managed to bring back some joyful memories for all those who have heard the 
recording. We also hope that singing along brought back fond memories. 

We were later asked to record some well-known Christmas hymns to be played 
on Deveron FM throughout December. It was a really enjoyable experience for 
both choirs, getting together to practise and record these lovely festive 
favourites.  Once again Stephen made time to bring us together harmoniously 
with his usual patience. The result was actually rather lovely. We were so 
pleased that our church choirs could be heard by our local communities. We 
are now looking forward to singing together at our joint Easter service. When 
we come together we usually make a joyful noise. Why not come along and 
hear us? You might even wish to join us! We don’t audition. We simply invite 
anyone who enjoys singing to come along to enjoy music and fellowship. 

Let me leave you with something to ponder. Our 
minister, David, was encouraging members of the 
kirk session to read a book entitled “Sing”. The 
book contains many thoughts on why we sing in 
church. Here are a few of them. 

- Congregational singing is one of the greatest 
and most beautiful tools we have for 
sharing God’s glory with the world. 
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- “Sing and make music from your heart to the Lord – speak to one another 
with psalms, hymns and songs from the spirit”. Paul speaking to the 
church in Ephesus. 

- Each of us has a favourite hymn or psalm where the words are especially 
meaningful to us, often like a prayer. 

- God is far less concerned with your tunefulness than with your integrity. 
He cares whether or not you sing but does not mind how well you sing. 

- We have choirs in church but the congregation is the ultimate choir. 
Everyone should be and can be in it. 

- Some of us have the talent to sing with beautiful tones and good pitch, 
while others have the talent to sing with their soul. 

  Looking forward to seeing you and hearing you at our services! 
 

Choir practices are currently taking a summer break but will restart soon.  
Speak to Stephen the organist or any choir member for more information – all 

welcome! 

                                                                                     

Members of the Friendship Group enjoying the sunshine on their recent 
trip to the Women's Land Army Memorial at Clochan. 

 



10 

 

What Did Jesus REALLY Write in the Sand?   Keith Donald 

What did Jesus REALLY write in the 
sand when the scribes and 
Pharisees brought an adulterous 
woman before Him, as reported in 
John 8? Just to remind you, 
according to the Law of Moses, if a 
woman was found guilty of 
adultery, she should be stoned to 
death. The scribes and Pharisees 
had chosen to test Jesus to find 
out if he would uphold the law. 

Many readers of the Holy Bible, far, far more erudite than me in their scholarly 
studies of the Christian faith, have postulated their individual and varied 
answers to this enigma. 

In trying to find my answer, I am reminded of my time in Kenya when, on trips 
into the bush during my days of free time, occasionally I would observe small 
groups of male members of the Maasai tribe engrossed in discussions. As each 
man made his argument, he would emphasise his point by writing in the dust 
with his stick. If someone in the group disagreed or found the point 
unacceptable, he would stamp the writing out! 

My reasoning, based on what I have observed in Kenya, was that Jesus first 
wrote the woman's name in the dust and his second writing was a reference to 
the scribes and Pharisees. Jeremiah 17, v13: 'All who forsake You will be put to 
shame. Those who turn away from You will be written in the dust because they 
have forsaken the Lord, the fountain of living water.' 

After Jesus said to the accusers, 'Let he who is without sin cast the first stone', 
(my words), one by one, from the eldest to the youngest, the accusers walked 
away. At this point, Jesus obliterated his writings in the dust, including the 
woman's name and, by implication, all record of sins was blotted out and the 
woman was forgiven. 

It would be interesting to read if you have any views to the question, 'What did 
Jesus REALLY write in the sand?' 
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Banff Churches Together Summer Update             Irene Finlayson 

THE FUTURE 

Banff Churches Together (BCT), like all institutions, has to keep pace to meet 
the changes and challenges in our community. At the May and June BCT 
meetings the discussion focussed on the vision for going forward. It was agreed 
that BCT would extend an invitation to participate to all churches serving the 
Banff Academy Catchment Area, including Portsoy, Whitehills and Gardenstown 
(Aberchirder prefers to be aligned with Turriff). Our model of working may 
need to change in light of this, with smaller project groups meeting regularly 
and reporting back quarterly. It is hoped that bigger events can be organised 
jointly such as a ‘Big Sing’ and commemorations for VE Day 2020. 

TRY PRAYING 

It was agreed that the ‘Try Praying’ initiative carried out by the BCT had been 
very successful, with all displaying Try Praying banners outside their churches. 

SERVICE EXCHANGES 

Banff Churches Together participated in a sharing of services on Pentecost 
Sunday 9th June. Christine Cockburn was invited to visit Banff Parish Church 
and read a lesson Acts 2:1-15. Andrew Taylor and Irene Finlayson were invited 
to St Andrew’s Episcopal Church Banff and were welcomed by the Reverend 
Canon Jeremy Paisey. This church is deceiving in that it is much bigger inside 
than it looks. Rows of carved pews, beautiful stained-glass windows, gilded 
screens, candles, flowers and an alter superbly adorned with magnificent 
embroidered red and gold cloths and vestment plates and cups made it so 
interesting with considerable history on the walls inscribed in brass plaques – 
well worth a visit. Both members of Banff Parish Church participated in the 
service with hymns, prayers and responses and taking communion, as well as 
Andy reading a lesson and Irene thanking the congregation for their invitation. 

MEMBERSHIP OF BCT 

Banff Churches Together were delighted that Kim Brown-Zipson from the 
Episcopal Church has agreed to participate in BCT meetings. A letter of thanks 
was sent by BCT to John Woodside (OLMC) in thanks and recognition for his 
services, which will be missed. We were also saddened to learn that Myburgh 
Verster, Minister of Whitehills and Cornhill churches, is returning to Africa. 
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THE BLESSING OF THE FLEET 

The annual Blessing of the Fleet was organised this year by Macduff Parish 
Church on Sunday 28th June at the Fish Market Macduff. This evening service 
was conducted by the Rev Hugh O’Brien assisted by Pastor Rob McArthur of the 
River Church who provided the sound system and gave the sermon, with Vera 
Lumsden Pastoral Assistant to Banff Parish Church reading a blessing 
commemorating all who work in connection with the sea. In addition, the River 
Church provided both a song and choreographed dance from two of its youth 
visitors, Christa Mayfield and Anna Ingram, from Houston. This event was well 
attended by various congregations who enjoyed the singing of the old sea 
hymns immensely and it proved beyond doubt that people can come together 
and successfully worship God in all manner of venues. Towards the end of the 
service the side shutters were raised providing a superb view of the harbour 
looking across to the Macduff Kirk on the hill which provided a poignant finish. 

   

COMMUNITY INVOLVEMENT 

Members of BCT have also been invited to send a representative to be on The 
Vinery Project and Jenny Lee of the Methodist church volunteered and 
attended a meeting. They are hoping to establish a Renovation Steering Group 
and whilst they currently have funds of £250,000 will require additional funds 
of £800,000 to make the building safe. On going discussions are required to 
address safety and access. Hugh O’Brian (MPC) informed the group that as from 
next term, as least two chaplains will be available in the Banff Academy School 
Library or on walkabout, during the first Wednesday of each month. Jenny Lee 
(Methodist Church) reported that she, plus Rob and Maureen Watt of River 
Church, had had a successful presentation with Banff Primary 7 pupils; the 
booklet ‘It’s Your Move’ (Scripture Union) had been very well received. Alastair 
Mason expressed encouragement to BCT to donate historical religious artefacts 
no longer in use to Banff Museum. 



13 

 

BLYTHSWOOD SHOEBOX APPEAL. 

Just an early reminder! 

We know it seems a long time away, but our annual Shoe Box appeal is 
approaching. We will put the deadline date for collection in the Bridge 
once it has been confirmed by Blythswood and leaflets will be available 
in the church at a later date. 

There are folk who would like to fill a box but don’t have any empty 
shoeboxes—if you have such boxes please hand them in at the church 
hall.  

For more information please contact Maureen Forsyth 
(maureen.forsyth@sky.com). 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

King Edward SWI ς Dates for your Diary. 
 

Wednesday 18th September Bob Knight – Stories and song 
 
Wednesday 16th October Painteramics 
 
Wednesday 20th November Christmas Wreath making by Sandy Duncan 
 

Meetings held in King Edward Hall at 7.30pm 
 

New Members welcome. 
 

Come and join us for fun and friendship with a fine cuppa 
and home bakes. 
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/ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ ƛǎ ŎƻƳƛƴƎΧ 

It may only be August but we are already looking ahead and making plans for 
Christmas! 

The Busy Hands group recently launched their Angel 
Project and would love to have as many people knitting 
angels as possible.  Get in touch if you would like to 
knit/crochet an angel (contact details below). 

The angels will be hung around the town in various 
venues during December as part of our Advent Festival. 
Each angel will have a note inviting anyone who reads it 
to take it home. Who knows where our angels will find a 
home? 

It would be great if you could be part of this project.  

                    Be an angel...knit an angel! 

 

Our Advent Festival will run throughout December, with activities and services 
for all ages. This is a community event which will be open to everyone. 

The festivities will begin with the switching on of the Christmas lights in Banff 
with Macduff Parish Church, River Church and Banff Parish Church joining 
together in a lantern parade and outdoor Christmas Carol service.  Watch out 
for the next edition of the Bridge when you can see instructions on how to 
make your own lantern. We will also have lantern making sessions for all in the 
church hall. 

Although we are in the early stages of planning we hope to have a Nativity 
display, a Christmas Café, Christmas Craft workshops (Christmas decorations), 
Christingle service, family service, Gingerbread decorations and a wreath    
making workshop.   

If you are interested in any of the workshops please register your interest (no 
obligation) and we will keep you informed of dates etc. 

 

info@banffparishchurchofscotland.co.uk   Tel:01261 818211 

Facebook: Banff and King Edward Parish Churches. 
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Cupcake Café                     Lisa Gray  

On Saturday 25th May Lily and I came to the 
church hall for the Cupcake Café, organised by 
Karen and her team. We really enjoy coming to 
events in the hall because everyone is so kind 
and welcoming, and this was no exception. 
Tables were laid out for all members of the 
community including families, so it was a really 
friendly atmosphere. Children from KidZone 
made the fish decorations for the tables which 
looked great and tied in with the fish theme at 
the craft table and through in the church, where 
there was a ‘find a fish’ treasure hunt.  There 
was a real mix of people and it was great that 

mums had the 
chance to sit at tables with members of the church 
congregation. Everyone was really friendly, 
especially the team who were so open and 
welcoming – within seconds they made us feel so 
comfortable. We sat down at a table and plenty of 
teas and coffees were brought over by the fantastic 
team of helpers. There were also amazing flavours 
of cupcakes baked by Mary Cameron, Karen 
Cumming, Maureen Kaczmarek, Janet Simpson, 
Elinor Smith, Linda Smith and Sheila Smith. The 
amazing cupcakes included flavours such as lemon, 

banoffee, honeycomb or 
carrot! 

The playpen, paid for 
by donations from 
families, was set up with toys 
for younger children and there was a craft table for older children. You could 
also decorate your own cupcake with different colours of icing and lots of 
different toppings and sprinkles to choose from. 

It’s so good to know the church always has things on and it’s not just about 
coming on Sundays but a great way for families to meet new people 
throughout the week. We’re really glad to be part of all that’s going on. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
The finished 
resultséYum! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
óNow which toppings 
shall I chooseé?ô 

My niece loved the ‘find a fish’ activity in 

the church and still has the keyring she 

made at the craft table. It was a really nice 

morning and the cupcakes were amazing! 

 - Mum 
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Impressions of the General Assembly of the Church of 
Scotland               Irene Finlayson 
Saturday 18th May – Friday 24th May 2019. 

Introduction 

The General Assembly Hall of the Church of 
Scotland sits imposingly on the Mound in 
Edinburgh, overlooking the National Gallery and 
Princes Street. It was also previously home to the 
Scottish Parliament. Long furled banners 
proclaiming Church of Scotland hung on two 
imposing towers on either side of ornate doors 
leading into a central 
courtyard dominated 
by a huge statue of 
John Knox, alongside 
which the banners of 

various Presbyteries proudly stood, including our 
own Buchan Presbytery. A series of steps at the 
end of this courtyard led up to two double doors, 
the main entrance into the Assembly Halls. 

On the day before the Assembly started, new 
Commissioners (representatives from churches) 
were given a tour of the building. Instructions on 
where to collect our mail, how the voting system 
worked and procedures for asking questions or commenting on amendments 
were explained. This is testament to the inclusiveness of the Assembly in that 
anyone has the right to ask questions or make their views heard on the various 
reports we had received in advance. This induction session went a long way to 
alleviate any anxiety I may have felt as a newcomer. 

The Opening Ceremony 

The official General Assembly started on Saturday 18th May amid great pomp 
and fanfare which was both a privilege and joy to be a part of. The person 
seated next to me, realising I was a newcomer, explained the significance 
behind the protocol of this ceremony and who was on the platform. This 
generosity of spirit and helpfulness was evident during the entire week as 
people went out of their way to be helpful and supportive in many different 
ways. The Assembly chamber had seating on three sides facing a raised 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
John Knox 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Assembly Hall 
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platform on which was the top table for the Moderator and Chief Clerk the Rev 
George Whyte (one of the Queen’s Chaplains) plus clerks and the Lord 
Procurator Fiscal, Mrs Laura Dunlop Q.C. Lord Provosts from all over Scotland 
also sat in the chamber for this ceremony. Previous Moderators titled Very 
Reverend, entered in order of seniority as well as the outgoing Moderator the 
Right Reverend Susan Brown BD Dip Min. The incoming Moderator, the 
Reverend Colin Sinclair BA BD, entered last to music and fanfare. 

Above this was the public gallery in the centre of which was a very ornate chair 
with a raised dais above it, on which the Queen’s cousin, His Grace Richard 
Douglas Scott the Duke of Buccleuch and 
Queensbury KT KBE, Lord High Commissioner to the 
General Assembly, sat for his second year in office. 
He was preceded by his Equerry and the Grand 
Mace Bearer then afterwards by the Queen’s 
Archers who were dressed in brightly coloured 
livery. Invited members of the public (including 
ladies in hats) and armed forces also sat in the 
public gallery and these personnel changed daily. 
The First Minister of Scotland, Nicola Sturgeon, sat 
next to the Queen’s representative and she gave a 
speech to the Assembly on the Tuesday morning. 

The Reverend Colin Sinclair took the chair as 
Moderator after publicly accepting the post and the Prayer of Consecration. 
Her Majesty the Queen’s letter to the Assembly was read after which His Grace 
the Lord High Commissioner addressed the Assembly and a committee was 
formed to prepare a reply (this was later read to the Assembly on Tuesday). The 
Standing Orders of the General Assembly were then presented and a 
communion service approved for the following day. The Moderator welcomed 
and presented visitors from various denominations to the Assembly two of 
whom gave speeches plus the President of the Scottish Bible Society. 

Reports from Committees 

The Assembly then got down to the nuts and bolts of approving reports 
compiled by the various committees. Each Committee Chair read out a 
summary of their full report then submitted the report to the Assembly for its 
approval. In all cases there were questions, amendments and often votes taken 
for final motions to be passed. It would be unrealistic to highlight all the reports 
in this article but a summary of the main ones relating to our congregation can 
be found in the full version of this article on the website 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
The Grand Mace Bearer 
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(www.banffparishchurchofscotland.co.uk) and will be included in the 
October/November issue of the Bridge. 

The Social Side of Assembly  

A most enjoyable aspect of the attending the Assembly was in meeting various 
people from all over the world in connection with the life and work of the 
church. Everyone was incredibly friendly and there were many opportunities to 
engage in conversations with people, plus there were daily programmes of talks 
on interesting topics during the lunch hour or in the evenings.  

I attended the Sunday morning service in St Giles 
Cathedral and it was wonderful to be in a packed-
out church despite the pillars posing a visual block 
to proceedings. Leaving there, I proceeded to 
Princes Street Gardens for the Heart and Soul 
gathering. Lots of small tents (75) lined the pathway 
on both sides with exhibitors all advertising some 
aspect of the church’s work e.g. Cross Reach, Iona 
Community, Guild, Street Pastors, Ross Presbytery 
etc. Entertainment on a bandstand and two main 
stages (including one for children) went on 
continuously throughout the afternoon and my 

favourite was the Abbey Gospel Choir from North Berwick. A highlight was the 
walk about of the Moderator the Right Rev Colin Sinclair who was happy to 
pose for photographs and selfies.  

I had volunteered to help with Communion at the General Assembly on the 
Monday and we had been given a rehearsal at the close of sessions on the 
Saturday. It was done to a very 
stylised and traditional sequence 
where I had to work in sync with 
a partner who entered from the 
opposite side of the Assembly 
Hall to me. I had to serve real 
port wine from two massive silver 
goblets dating back to 1840 and 
of course worried about tripping 
up, but all went well. A further 
highlight was volunteering to sing 
in the choir on two occasions and we had rehearsals with a trained choir master 
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beforehand, who was young and selected a lovely mixture of styles. The 
massed singing in the assembly hall was very moving, especially the psalms.    

Another highlight was the invitation to the Beating 
Retreat at Holyrood Palace on Thursday evening. 
Fortunately it was a beautiful sunny evening and a 
delight to watch massed bands of the Cadet 
Forces march up and down in the presence of His 
Grace the Duke of Buccleuch and other 
dignitaries. When this finished, we were invited to 
go inside the palace for a reception. It had a 
central lawn surrounded by buildings on each side 
with architecture similar to Versailles. Beautiful 
hanging baskets and floral arrangements 
complimented everywhere. We were shown to an 
upstairs long reception room full of paintings and then mixed with other guests 
and enjoyed wine and canapes.   

Conclusion 

This General Assembly was an experience never to be forgotten, due to its 
traditions, debate and the fact it made history due to the passing of the Radical 
Action Plan for reform. It certainly opened my eyes to the vast areas of 
wonderful work undertaken by the Church of Scotland and the amazing people 
who do it. I would recommend this event to anyone connected with the work 
of the Kirk.  

 

 

King Edward Community Hall Strawberry Fayre 

The King Edward Hall Committee and 
Volunteers had a very successful day at 
the Strawberry Fayre on 29th June – 
raising over £900 after costs.  All 
enjoyed the day and the strawberries 
were good and the cakes even better. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
The Moderator on 
ówalkaboutô 
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Banff Kirk Session Worship and Discipleship Group 

This group met for the first time recently to explore how Banff Parish Church 
might use music and singing to praise the Lord better as the psalms encourage 
us to do. 

There was general agreement that the singing is not always as strong as it 
might be, partly because of the loss of singers of old and many newcomers 
perhaps less used to singing and less familiar with what is sung; partly because 
of acoustics and shape of the large church; partly because people are spread 
apart they do not have the togetherness to encourage their singing; and partly 
as people are not used to singing out loud and discouraged by hearing their 
own voice. There was agreement that singing is vital to praise and we all need 
to be encouraged to sing out for our own sakes but especially to encourage one 
another. 

We are planning to try out a few ideas in the coming weeks and your support 
would be welcome. 

If people sit more together further forward in the church, singing might well be 
encouraged as it will be more like the togetherness of a smaller venue. 

We agreed that roping off pews does not send a positive message, so we all 
need to encourage one another over time to sit further forward together, 
bearing in mind personal sensitivities. So, go on, give it a go before you are 
even asked! 

The congregation might also benefit from encouragers/precentors at the front 
or even who might circulate among the congregation, giving support, 
encouragement, leadership as regards singing. We are going to approach a few 
people to try this out so again, please encourage the encouragers by joining in 
or if you would like to help lead, let us know! 

We would also like to encourage singing before, or at the beginning of church 
services to prepare people’s hearts and minds for worship so we will be trying 
that out soon. 

The restoration of a church Praise Group or using other instruments was 
suggested to occasionally supplement the wonderful playing of our church 
organist, and we may consider that in due course. 

In the meantime, if you have thoughts or ideas on any of the above, do speak 
to David or Vera. We would be really pleased to hear from you. We would also 
be really pleased to hear your voices sing out to your heart’s content 
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We remember with sadness the following members who have died 

and those whose funerals were conducted on behalf of King Edward 

and Banff Parish Churches.  

Mrs. Eileen Duncan, Banff Care Home 

Mr. Andy Dey, Banff Care Home 

ñYea, though I walk through the valley of the shadow of death, I will 

fear no evil: for thou art with me; thy rod and thy staff they comfort 

me.ò 

 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Ministry of Flowers 
Flowers in August are donated by Mrs Lydia Leask, Mrs Alice Hay and Mrs Hazel 
Gordon, Mrs Eveline Sutherland and Mrs Moira Gess. 

September flowers are donated by Mr Charles & Mrs Elinor Smith, Ms Irene 
Finlayson, Mrs Fran Ferguson and Mrs Pauline McNaughton. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

If you would like to receive your Bridge by email 
rather than have it delivered, please email 

info@banffparishchurchofscotland.co.uk and ask 
to be added to the email distribution list.  

mailto:info@banffparishchurchofscotland.co.uk
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BANFF PARISH CHURCH OF SCOTLAND - Charity No SC015501 

Minister: Rev David I W Locke MA M.Sc., BD    Tel: 01261 812107 
Children and Family Worker: Karen Cumming Tel: 07484 090127 

Pastoral Assistant: Vera Lumsden      Tel 07890 865931 
 

Session Clerk   Mrs. Elinor Smith    815782 

Worship & Discipleship  Ministry Team            Contact details above 

Fellowship & Service Co-ordinator Mrs. Rosie Blanchard    

Outreach Co-ordinator  Mrs. Moira Gess     

Resources Group   Mr. Jim Buchan     

Pastoral Care Group  Mrs. Mary Cameron    

Communion Elder   Mr. Charlie Smith    815782 

Safeguarding Co-ordinator  Mr. Charlie Smith    815782 

Roll Keeper   Mr. Donald Galloway    

Sunday Club Contact  Mrs. Karen Cumming        07484 090127 

Beadle (Church Officer)  Mr. Gordon Mustard    

Property Conveners  Ron Smith & Ian Cameron  

Hall Keeping Team   Contact Church Office   818211 

Magazine Editorial Team     email: TheBridgeBAKE@outlook.com 

Organist    Mr. Stephen Pratt     

Church Secretary   Mrs. Janet Simpson    818211 

Life and Work Convener  Mrs. Moira Ingram    812393 

Flower Convener   Mrs. Pat McLennan     

Resources Group Clerk  Mrs. Irene Tewnion  

Treasurer    Mr. James Millar    498134 

FWO Treasurer   Mrs. Moira Gess     

Church Office   info@banffparishchurchofscotland.co.uk 818211 

 

KING EDWARD CHURCH - Charity No SC015077 
 

Session Clerk (acting)  Mrs. Margaret Brown    

Roll Keeper   Mrs. Nancy Simpson         

Treasurer    Mrs. Sandra French     

Fabric Convenor   Mr. Eric Wilson    

Church Officer/Hall Keeper   Vacant 

Organist    Mr. Stephen Pratt     

Flower Convener   Mrs. Isobel Smith     

Guild President   Anne Robson     

Hall Committee President  Mrs. Jayne Pirie     

mailto:TheBridgeBAKE@outlook.com
mailto:info@banffparishchurchofscotland.co.uk
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Banff and King Edward Parish Churches 
Banff Parish Church - Charity No. SC 015501          King Edward Parish Church - Charity No. SC 015077 

 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 
 

Children’s Activity Mornings Thurs. 15th August             Banff Church Hall          
    Fri. 16th August 
    Sun. 18th August 

*FURTHER DETAILS IN THE BULLETINS AND ON FACEBOOK* 
Open Doors Day   14th-15th September            Banff Parish Church 
Mad Hatter’s Tea Party  Fri. 20th Sept. 5.30pm            Banff Church Hall 
    Sat. 21st Sept. 1.30pm            Banff Church Hall 

Congregational Coffee Morning Sat. 5th October             Banff Parish Church 

Harvest Thanksgiving  Sun. 6th October             Banff Parish Church 

Thanksgiving of Talents Service Sun. 13th October            Banff Parish Church 

Communion   Sun. 27th October   9.30am        King Edward Church 

          11.15am       Banff Parish Church 

 

 

Regular Activities 
Weekly: 

Tots and Teas  Tuesday   10-11.30am Banff Church Hall 

   Wednesday  1.15-2.45pm Banff Church Hall 

KidZone       Wednesday  3-4.15pm Banff Church Hall 

Open Door @ Kirk Café Thursday   2-4pm  Banff Church Hall 

Midweek Service      1st Wednesday  2.15pm  Doo’cot View 

Banff Kirk Session      1st Wednesday  7pm  Banff Church Hall 

Evening Service  1st and 3rd Sunday 6pm  Banff Church Hall 

Friendship Group      1st & 3rd Tuesday   7pm  Banff Church Hall 

Midweek Service      2nd Tuesday  3pm   Airlie Gardens 

F.I.T.T.   2nd & 4th Tuesday 7pm  The Manse 

Midweek Service      4th Tuesday  2.30pm   Banff Care Home 

Book Club  Last Thurs. of month 2.30pm  Banff Church Hall 

Busy Hands  Last Sat. of month  10am  Banff Church Hall 

 

Some of our regular activities take occasional breaks. For up-to-date 
information please check Facebook or the weekly bulletins. 
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